DRAFT


Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes 

June 17, 2015 Public Hearing, Wednesday at 2:00 pm. 
ASSEMBLY

MEMBERS: Tom Marshall, Bob Williams

1.2 Visitors: Ron Jager, Jim Hofford, Sue Hofstetter, Bob Hofstetter, Lolly Gilbert, Bob Tabor, Frank Musmanno, Maryann Garvin, Jim Garvin
2.0 Minutes: None
6.0 PUBLIC:

6.1Hoffard read his letter (See 7.1) after reading the letter asking the selectmen for unity to solve this issue. Voters have spoken and this is the right time to yield to the towns wishes. Williams explained under RSA, Washington could not hold a special election for this. Williams stated that we should move forward for an alternate solution. 
6.2 Lolly asked the selectmen if they considered Jean Kluk, Williams stated he asked her and she politely declined. Williams also stated that he reached out to Bissonnette who also declined.

6.3Jim Garvin asked Williams to clarify his back door deal comment. Williams explained his thoughts.

6.4 Bob Hofstetter came today after reading the minutes. He feels there is bull headed behavior on both parties’. He urges the selectmen to come together for a solution. Marshall stated we are working on, learning from each other and we will get there. Marshall thanked everyone for their input and concerns for this town. 
7.0 Communication Received:

7.1 A Draft Summary of a Current Leadership Need in Washington. NH proposed by Jim Hofford. Town Selectmen’s need for third member – June 2015.

9.0New Business:
9.1Jager shared with the Selectmen another potential candidate, the candidate is Peder Halverson. Jager spoke of Halverson’s back ground and interest in helping the town. Selectmen acknowledge they would like to meet with Peder and will try to meet on June 18th during normal business hours. Jager thanked the Selectmen for there attention to this matter. 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 2:57 pm. Williams second the motion. All voted in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah DeFosse

